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First of all, it is my hope that everyone 
out there who is fortunate enough to be 
a Mother or to have a Mother had a 
wonderful and relaxing Mother’s Day!  
You all deserve it! 

April was a great month.  We had our 
last Cabinet meeting and it was very 
well attended.  It was good to hear what 
has been going on and what is coming 
up with all of our projects. The annual 
Madonna Dinner was also held in April 
in their new Welcome Center.  It is a 
very nice building that includes a      
museum within it that they are opening 
in the summer. Lions from our District 

and District 11-A1 were in attendance which made it a very nice evening for a very 
worthy cause.  To end the month 1

st
 Lady Kim, CT Angie, Lion Jim Lykins and I   

entered the Metamora Lioness-Lions Road Rally.  I am happy to report that we 
were closer to the top than the bottom in the final standings.  Nonetheless, we had 
a fantastic night and a lot of fun.  They split the money raised between Leader Dog 
and Bear Lake.  It was reported that night that each charity will receive over $2,000 
so it was a great night for each of them, as well. 

Upcoming in May is the Beaumont Silent Children’s Dinner on May 18
th
 at the San 

Marino Club in Troy.  The Multiple District Convention is on May 20
th
 & 21st, right 

here in our District and is being held at the CenterPoint Marriott in Auburn Hills. 



 The kickoff picnic will be held Thursday, May 19
th
 at the River Bends Park in Shelby 

Township.  Past International President Joe Preston will be here to check out the new 

all -accessible playground that was built from club donations and a grant from LCIF.  

It should be a great time.  After having to take a few years off due to the pandemic, 

the Penrickton Spring Picnic will be held on Friday, May 20
th
. 

Cash for Camp update: The project is going great! Many of you have generously   

donated to First Lady Kim’s special project. Remember, it is money that the camp 

can desperately use. Thank you so much for your generosity! This is another          

example of “Together We Can, Together We Will.”  That is why this project works; it is 

simple, and it is easy. We can all be proud of this and of what we have done together. 

So, this year is getting close to being done, but we still have time to make sure that 

our communities are taken care of.  With this in mind, White Cane Week is finishing 

up and many clubs have fundraisers and projects coming up to raise money.  Let’s 

finish up the year strong by making sure that we have done our best and have done 

everything we could. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

Remember, Lions Clubs can collect for White Cane at ANY time      

during the year and not just during  White Cane Week!!  This is   

probably one of the easiest and cheapest ways to raise funds for 

your clubs activities so make sure to take full advantage of it. 



District Governor-Elect Shawn Blasczcyk 

Fellow Lions can you believe it is May already? Where 

did April go? It was definitely a very busy month for 

me. We started with the last Cabinet meeting for this 

year. It was awesome and many business decisions 

were made that will affect the coming year and       

possibly the ones following it. More information on 

these to come in the near future. 

We also had the Madonna dinner. It was a great   

evening, and the new welcome center is beautiful. If 

you have never been to the dinner, I suggest you try to 

next year. It’s a little bit out of the way but no farther than Bear Lake or Penrickton.  I ended 

the month with a few club visits, my cabinet organizational meeting, and finalizing every-

thing for the International Convention in Montreal next month. Thank you to the clubs that 

had me out. I enjoyed myself and your hospitality. 

May is going to be busy also starting with the Bear Lake spring clean up and White Cane. 

Then on the 18th the Beaumont Silent Children’s dinner that leads into the MD-11             

convention that weekend in Auburn Hills. I hope we have a strong turnout from our District 

this year.   

Of course, May also includes Mother’s Day! To all of you who are Mothers I hope that you 

had the best of everything on your special day. It is up to all of us to make sure that we let 

our moms know how much they mean to us. If it wasn’t for her, we wouldn’t be alive and 

able to be Lions helping those in need of our services. 

In closing, please get your end of year donations submitted, your PU101 forms turned in,  

report a club service project to LCI, and it’s my last call for District committee sign-ups. 

Thank you all again for everything you do. 

DGE Shawn 



Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

1VDG-Elect Kelley Unruh 

I’m out of words.  Hopefully they will accumulate for the June newsletter. 

 

2VDG Kelley 



What’s Going On Around the District?? 

 

The Royal Oak Lions Club     

recently spearheaded the     

annual clean-up of the Lions 

Club Park , located at 1401 

Hilldale Dr in Royal Oak.     

Governor Leach and his family 

joined club members and    

residents of the area to get the 

park ready for families to     

enjoy.   

 

On April 22nd the Romeo Lions Club                

volunteered at the Skyline Camp and Retreat 

Center, located in Almont.  Lions readied cabins 

for the season and assisted with installing a 

French drainage system.  The Romeo Lions are 

active in their community, letting people know 

that “We Serve”! 



The Romeo Lions Club held a White Cane Euchre Tournament on April 9.  Attendees enjoyed a nice     

dinner and participated in several raffles featuring prizes donated by local businesses.   The money 

raised was earmarked for Leader Dogs for the Blind. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club held their 6th Annual Lions Races on May 7 at the Boulder Pointe Golf Club .  A light dinner 

and bar accompanied an evening of racing wagering and fun.  Local businesses and groups sponsored lions for the 

competition and the Best Dressed Lion Award went to the Orion Veteran's Memorial.   



“60 by 60” 
60 NEW MEMBERS IN 60 DAYS CHALLENGE 

 

I'm sure by now you've heard of the challenge from the Council of Governors --- 
each District is challenged to SPONSOR 60 new MEMBERS in 60 DAYS. 
(aka 60 by 60)  The challenge runs April 1-May 31. When we achieve this our District Gover-
nor Jim will receive some awesome recognition and our clubs will get an influx of new energy 
with new Lions. That's always a good thing!! 
 
   More Lions = more service for our community! 
 

Where to start?? 
*make a pledge! SAY YES! I will be one of the Lions that take the challenge and share our op-
portunity to serve. 
* ask- invite- share how your club serves with others 
*Plan a club Membership Growth Event! Find details on the Lions website at   https://
www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event 
 

CONVENTION ATTENDEES 
There will be a Convention Breakout session on Saturday 

right after the Blind lunch to talk more about this. 
I will be facilitating. I hope you and those from your club attending convention will take part.   

We will be looking for a pledge from your Club. 
How many new Lions can your Club sponsor during this CHALLENGE? 
I will have new Member Induction Kits at the breakout session. How many will your club need for this 

campaign? Like a scout....always prepared!! We can do this!!! 
 

On another note.....would you like to be on the District Global Membership Team? 
Shoot me an email or call or text! WE NEED YOU and your creativity!!! 
 
Lion Tammi Graber 
District Global Membership Chair 
New Baltimore Lions 
586-883-4643 
tammitupper@aol.com 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/membership-growth-event






 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Akex Scicluna, sponsored by Mark Scicluna. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Karissa Scicluna, sponsored by Mark Scicluna. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Mary Ellen Sanko, sponsored by Mark Scicluna. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Mark Hemelberg, sponsored by Robert Lawson. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Michael Dubay, sponsored by Laura Murphy. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Evan Cissell, sponsored by Dorothy Bell. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Vincent Aceron, sponsored by Wendy Siegle. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Janet Williams, sponsored by Florence Hayman. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Marie Cornillie, sponsored by Tammi Graber.   

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Robert Kundlinger, sponsored by Lorenzo Morales. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Sandy Cornillie , sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Baltimore Lions welcome Tobin Lewandowski, sponsored by Rebecca Zampaglione. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Douglas Wilson, sponsored by Robert McAllister. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Michael Perusich, sponsored by Jay Caldwell. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Vince Sorrentino, sponsored by Raymond Confer. 
















